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Letter From Leadership

Susan Dioury, Attorney & CLC Executive Director

“Where have you people been?” asked a young CLC client after our volunteer attorney and Youth Resource Manager

had their first meeting. Once her attorney and our Youth Resource Manager provided her with some much-needed

personal products, a comprehensive court procedure explanation, listened to her concerns, and addressed all her

inquiries, she quickly formed a connection with them.

 

At CLC, we continue focusing our efforts on CLC’s core mission of promoting and protecting the legal rights and well-

being of children and youth. Between July and September 2024, CLC provided legal representation to 303 Minnesota
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youth in foster care.  We are pleased to report that 77% of our clients either graduated or were on track to graduate

from high school in 2024; five of these clients will be attending college in the fall. Below are a few highlights from the

third quarter of 2024.

 

In July, CLC assisted our summer student legal interns in obtaining certification as student attorneys and worked

with them to co-represent CLC clients.  Our interns also assisted with the development of our 2024 Legislative

Update and helped to create Practice Points on the Indian Child Welfare Act (ICWA) and Minnesota’s Indian Family

Prevention Act (MIFPA).  

 

CLC staff continued participating in 19 standing external committees ranging from the Minnesota Supreme Court

Council on Child Protection and Maltreatment Prevention to the MSBA Children and the Law Section.  Our

participation in these relevant committees provides opportunities for CLC staff to share expertise, collaborate with

other experts who work with foster care children and youth, and help facilitate better policies to improve the lives of

abused and neglected children and youth.

 

CLC held its 29
th

 Annual Celebration of Champions Benefit in September.  Thank you to everyone who helped make

it an inspiring and successful evening.  Over 180 people came to the Nicollet Island Pavilion to listen to our Special

Guest, the Honorable Justice Alan Page, give us his perspective on child welfare and a humble reminder that when we

make it to the top, we cannot forget to “send the elevator back down” to help others.  

 

CLC’s former client Taniya and her attorney, Kathleen, shared their inspiring story (see below) of hope and resilience.

 We also had the pleasure of honoring our Heroes for Children award winner, Sheri Riemers of Ain Dah Yung Center,

for her profound impact on the well-being of Minnesota’s children working for 30+ years helping American Indian

children and families overcome historical trauma so these children can thrive.  Additionally, we celebrated our

Distinguished Service Award Winners: Rick Snyder, Megan Helstrom, Shantai Pai, and Thomas Wheeler from

Fredrikson & Byron, P.A., for their work to successfully obtain a precedential appellate decision on behalf of CLC’s

client. This decision affirmed our position that statutory authority clearly limited a county’s ability to hold a non-

delinquent foster care youth in a secure detention facility for only 24 hours, after which they must be released to a

relative or shelter care facility.

 

We are very grateful to our generous supporters, who believe in and support the important work we do at CLC.  CLC

reached 90% of our budgeted revenue by the end of the third quarter through the tremendous support of

foundations, grants, law firms, and corporate sponsors.  Without your support, and the support of our almost 200

volunteer pro-bono attorneys, we could not offer free legal representation to hundreds of children and youth facing

the foster care system each year.

 

We have much more to accomplish in the remaining quarter of 2024.  The past few years have brought significant

changes to the child protection system. CLC staff and volunteers will be working diligently through CLC’s Committees

and Work Groups to review the current state of the child welfare system and explore how CLC can be best positioned

moving forward to fulfill our mission to prevent abuse of children and assist in the fair treatment of children in
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judicial proceedings.

 

Thank you to all our volunteers and supporters for your continued commitment to CLC and the work we do to help

vulnerable children in Minnesota!
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Pictures from CLC's 2024 Benefit taken by photographer Craig Mullenbach.

Mullenbach Photo LLC - Corporate Events & Sports Photography
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PRACTICE POINT
Sibling Separation:

Reasonable Efforts and Best Practices in Foster Care

  

This practice point highlights the importance of sibling relationships for youth in foster care and examines the legal

obligations of child-placing agencies to maintain sibling connections. Discussed are when and how siblings should be

placed together, what constitutes "reasonable efforts," and exceptions to the requirements. It also offers practice tips

for attorneys to advocate for sibling connections throughout foster care cases. 

Read the full article by clicking HERE.

Explore our developer-friendly HTML to PDF API Printed using PDFCrowd HTML to PDF

https://clcmn.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/Sibling-Separation-Reasonable-Efforts-Practice-Point-.pdf
https://player.vimeo.com/video/1009643825?h=07451335d0&badge=0&autopause=0&player_id=0&app_id=58479
https://player.vimeo.com/video/1009643825?h=07451335d0&badge=0&autopause=0&player_id=0&app_id=58479
https://pdfcrowd.com/api/html-to-pdf-api/?ref=pdf
https://pdfcrowd.com/?ref=pdf
https://pdfcrowd.com/html-to-pdf/?ref=pdf


"Taniya's Journey: A Story of Resilience and Hope" is a compelling video premiered at CLC's
29th Anniversary Celebration of Champions. Taniya is a former CLC client who shares her

foster care journey, including how the help and guidance of CLC Volunteer Attorney, Kathleen
Marron, made a positive impact on her life.

"She made me feel like I'm human again," said Taniya. "If it wasn't for her, I don't know where I
would be at this point."

"I'm really proud of Taniya," reflected Marron. "She's evolved into this beautiful young woman
who's now a great mom to her two kids."

To view the video, CLICK HERE or click on the image of Taniya above.

About Give to the Max Day

Give to the Max Day was created in 2009 to launch GiveMN, a collaborative venture led by Minnesota Community

Foundation and many other organizations committed to helping make our state a better place. That initial spark

touched off an outpouring of generosity — $14 million in 24 hours. Since then, Give to the Max Day has become

Minnesota’s annual giving holiday, raising more than $250 million in its first 13 years. Every year, thousands of

organizations and individuals generate donations and excitement for Minnesota causes that are working to improve

the quality of life for all Minnesotans. Give to the Max Day has become a national model for giving days.

“Give to the Max is a celebration of Minnesotan generosity and the impact it has in every community across our

state,” said Jake Blumberg, executive director of GiveMN. “Every year, we start at $0 and are humbled by the power

hundreds of thousands of gifts can have when our community gives together during Minnesota’s giving holiday.”

 

Why Give To CLC?

Talk to any of our CLC staff or volunteer attorneys and they will tell you about the types of cases they’re involved in.

They will tell you about foster youth who have experienced severe abuse and neglect, children who face unimaginable

instability, often moving from home to home multiple times a year, and the emotional toll it takes on them. They will

share stories of young people grappling with overwhelming mental health challenges, battling feelings of social

isolation, and navigating a foster system that often leaves them feeling forgotten.
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They will also tell you about the youth who struggle with addiction—both their own and that of their parents—while

trying to maintain hope for a stable future. Many of these children face the stigma of being in foster care, which

further isolates them from their peers and makes the road to healing that much harder.

Yet despite these difficult circumstances, there is hope. With the help of dedicated attorneys and volunteers, CLC is

able to provide these children with a voice in court, a sense of stability, and the advocacy they need to access critical

resources. Your donation on Give To The Max Day ensures that these vulnerable children receive the representation

and support they so desperately need during the most challenging times of their lives.

 

How Does Your Gift To CLC Help?

 

This "Give To The Max Day," your donation to Children's Law Center of Minnesota (CLC) can make a direct and

meaningful impact on the lives of children in foster care. A gift of $25 provides essential training materials to one

volunteer attorney, while $50 supports half a day of court representation for a child. With a $100 donation, you help

facilitate Social Worker introductions for one child. A contribution of $250 ensures three months of legal

representation, and $500 expands training for our dedicated volunteers. A $1,000 gift provides legal representation

for a child for an entire year, helping them navigate the complexities of the child protection system and giving them a

voice in critical decisions about their future. Every gift helps ensure that these vulnerable children receive the support

and advocacy they deserve.

Beginning November 1, 2024, Give To The Max Day donations can be made HERE.

Children's Law Center of Minnesota By The Numbers

In the third quarter of 2024, CLC provided legal representation to 303 Minnesota youth in foster care (new and

continued representation). Of these youth, 50.8% (154) are female, 49.2% (149) are male; 59.1% (179) of the cases are
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within Ramsey County, 40.6% (123) are in Hennepin County, and one case is currently open in Washington County

(.3%).

 

CLC closed 25 client cases in Q3 2024 with the outcomes shown here.  

 

CLC finished the third quarter in a good financial position, receiving 90% of our budgeted income for 2024. Total

year-to-date income was higher than projected in CLC’s 2024 Budget.  Expenses in the third quarter were lower than

budgeted.  
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Nancy Bordeaux, a Sicangu Lakota from Rosebud, South Dakota, was raised by her Lakota grandparents

in her traditions and Lakota language.  With over 23 years of dedicated service in the Twin Cities, she

brings extensive expertise in Indian Child Welfare, Domestic Violence, and Sexual Assault. As a trained

specialist in Historical Trauma, Nancy offers training on intervention and resilience strategies. A certified

Focusing-Oriented Practitioner, she integrates a holistic approach in her work. Currently, she serves as a

part-time ICWA and MIFPA trainer for the University of Minnesota Duluth Child Welfare Tribal Training

and Certification Partnership.

Upcoming CLC Volunteer Lawyer Training Opportunities
 

Community DEI Training: 2.0 Hour Course to be held on Wednesday, October 30,
2024, from 11:00–1:00 PM (via Zoom - *Meeting ID will be provided after registration is
confirmed). Nancy Bordeaux, an ICWA (Indian Child Welfare Act) and MIFPA (Minnesota
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Indian Family Preservation Act) trainer for the University of Minnesota Duluth Child Welfare
Tribal Training and Certification Partnership, will present a two-hour course covering historical
and intergenerational trauma titled "Trauma-Informed Care: A Native Cultural Perspective
on Healing."

Course Description: The goals of this training are to enhance the understanding of trauma in
children and youth, provide an increased awareness of historical trauma, and provide a Native
cultural perspective in healing.  By demonstrating holistic healing practices and sharing
cultural strategies, Nancy will briefly outline an approach to support healing. In conclusion, the
training will share community-based resources to expand the network for staff.

Please register HERE.

CLE Lunch & Learn: 1.0 Hour Course to be held Thursday, November 14, 2024, from
12:00 P.M. to 1:00 P.M. (via Zoom - *Meeting ID will be provided after registration is
confirmed). “Reasonable/Active Efforts in Child Protection Matters” by CLC’s Managing
Attorney, Anne Gueinzius, and Staff Attorney, Debra Kovats.

Course Description: This presentation will discuss the requirements of reasonable efforts in
child protection cases and sibling placement. We will explain the difference between
reasonable and active efforts, explain when reasonable efforts are required, as well as provide
practice tips for attorneys to advocate on behalf of their clients.

Please Note:

This training is provided at no cost to interested CLC volunteer attorneys.  The cost is
$35 for inactive or licensed attorneys that have not completed the CLC training. 
Current volunteers may email your name, Minnesota bar license number, firm or
organization, phone and email to info@clcmn.org indicating your interest in attending in
lieu of completing this form. 

Please register HERE by November 6, 2024.

Current volunteers may email your name, Minnesota bar license number, firm or organization,
phone, and email to info@clcmn.org indicating your interest in attending in lieu of registering
via the online form. 

Copyright ©2024 *Children's Law Center of Minnesota, All rights reserved.

Our mailing address is:

450 Syndicate Street North, Suite 340

Donate To CLC

Explore our developer-friendly HTML to PDF API Printed using PDFCrowd HTML to PDF

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/RHYPCGW
mailto:info@clcmn.org
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/RHYPCGW
mailto:info@clcmn.org
https://secure.lglforms.com/form_engine/s/K52umTlaPdrG_MX_Sqrz0A
https://pdfcrowd.com/api/html-to-pdf-api/?ref=pdf
https://pdfcrowd.com/?ref=pdf
https://pdfcrowd.com/html-to-pdf/?ref=pdf


Saint Paul, Minnesota 55104

Want to change how you receive these emails?

You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list.
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